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Mustang of the Month 

Danny & Elizabeth Cobb 

Like us on Facebook 

Don’t forget the following 

club events this month: 

Board & Club meetings 

Nat’l Mustang Day Cruise 

Emergency Food Network 

See inside for more details. 

See Calendar 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket to see photos of past 

events! 

See you on Zoom for our Club Meeting.  

April  20 

March Events: Griot’s Tech Day and St Patrick’s Day Cruise 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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I 
t has officially been a year since we had to greatly slow our Stangs 

because of Covid-19. Last year our first cancelled cruise was the 

St. Patrick’s Day Poker Run and YIPEE we returned to that cruise 

this March. If all goes well, we should be returning to our monthly 

cruises and as you will see in this newsletter. April and May Cruises are 

already set and planned. 

I, as well as the rest of the board, greatly appreciate all the patience as 

we journey through this unusual time. We have seen more coming to 

our Zoom meetings and good turnouts at our in-person events, masked 

and distanced. We are all hoping that we are turning the corner to a 

more positive, enjoyable, and social 2021. 

With all of that said, do I have an opportunity for you……… I am in my 

4th year as president of this club and have been doing the newsletter 

for 5 years at least. Here it comes….. your opportunity to step up and 

enjoy the fun. We are looking for a new Newsletter Editor. I will con-

tinue through May to help with the transition and will help with any 

training, if needed. Please let me know if you are interested in taking on 

this job. June will be your first Newsletter. I have enjoyed the learning 

experience and the opportunity that this job has provided me but it is 

time for another voice to be heard. Thank you for letting me take this on 

for the last few years.     

 

      Life is always an adventure 

Let’s enjoy the  ride together 

Heidi Geise 

PCMC President 

  President’s Message 

2021 Board 

Officers 

President—Heidi Geise 

 (253) 863-1850 

Vice President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Pam Pistella  

 (253) 370-4732 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

Directors  

•Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

•Harley Edwards (253) 926-0766 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

Jerry Murphy -  traveltrlr@comcast.net 

•Past President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Car Show Chairperson—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman  

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Tech Coordinators 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

 

Got an extra spot in your Mustang lineup?  

Check out the Saleen that is available to win at LeMay America’s 

Car Museum. Go to ACM website for how to enter.  
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Charity Involvement 

2021 Charity Running Total  

Cash  

Donations 

$40 EFN (April)    

EFN (Oct)      

Be the energy 

that you want to 

attract! 

Unknown 

So here is the task: See how many of the BINGO squares below you can complete. One prize for the first 

to get it to Missy (maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com) with the most squares. 

 

A Little Fun from Missy and Burt  
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates Member: 
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months,  
  ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 

Parts and Autos For Sale 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County 
Mustang Club  

P.O. Box 44853  

If you have news that you would like to share or ideas for information to research and include in the 

newsletter each month, please let Heidi know at pcmceditor@gmail.com by the 25th of each month 

(or sooner if you want her to do the research!) 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, April 24th 
8:45am – Noon 

 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 
3318 – 92nd Street South 

Lakewood 
 

Must be 18 years of age. 
Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 

Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working in an unheated 
warehouse and comfortable shoes. 

 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 
By April 20th 

253-531-4624   pnredride@msn.com 
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Club Meeting Minutes—March 16, 2020 (Zoom) 

Call to Order: 6:35 PM, Heidi 
Geise, President 

All participants were wel-
comed  

Introductions of Club Members  

Approved previous month’s 
Club Meeting Minutes as seen in “The Pony 
News”,  

Motion to approve–Jerry Murphy, 2
nd  

Steve Howe 

              Accepted and Approved 

Committee Reports: 

Treasurer’s Report- Nancy Freeman 

Ending balance: $12,266.03 

Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report- 
 Paul Geise, 2

nd
 Jerry Murphy 

              Accepted and Approved 

Membership report 

 77 total membership including lifetime, 
 honorary & charter 

The Federal form 990-N has been submit-
ted and accepted 

 MCA Report 

 MCA Regional Charter has been reviewed 
and renewed. Nancy sent an email to 
MCA asking if they are going to modify the 
requirements for obtaining the President’s 
Award during this Pandemic as most 
states are still closed and are not allowed 
to have group gatherings. Still waiting on 
their reply 

Car show Report:  

1
ST

 Car Show meeting was on Wednes-
day, March 10th.  

Meeting went well.  The Board was able to 
clarify the concerns about limiting the 
amount of new sponsors for the car show.   

Discussed Classes, Budget and made a 
“Wish list” for new sponsors (i.e. 3

rd 
and

 4th
 

Place Trophies, Dash Plaques etc.) 

Next Car Show meeting will be held on 
Wednesday April 14, 2021 at 6:30 Via 
Zoom 

Old Business: 

Past Events: 

 Griots Tech Day:  Thank you Anette and 
  Chuck Botsford for a great day. 

Annual Poker Run:  What a great turn out.  
Last year this cruise was cancelled due to 
the Shut Down.  A Year Later this was our 
First Cruise of the Year.     Thank you 
Kathy and Jerry Murphy for putting this on. 

New Club Location:  

Titus-Will (when things open up). Parking 
is out on the street. They do have closer 
parking for those who need it. Parking lots 
are blocked by 8PM nightly. 

2021 Picnic Coordinator: Thank you Charlene Ri-
vera and her assistants have volunteered 
for another year.   

New Business: 

Annual Daffodil Parade: 

There are no parades this year.  Instead 
there will be a static display of Floats and 
Mustangs. The Daffodil Display will be at 
the Washington State Fairgrounds in 
Puyallup from April 7-11 and 14-18.  We 
as a club decided we would participate on 
Saturday April 10.  We will have 3 ses-
sions that you can display your car.  The 
schedule is as follows 10AM-1:30PM, 1:30
-4:30PM and 4:30-7:30 PM.  Look out for 
a PCMC Alert for more information on this 
event.  

Upcoming Cruises: 

April 18
th
 National Mustang Day.  More 

details on what we will do this year.  Hank 
Deck will be putting this together. 

Newsletter Editor Vacancy: 

Our current Newsletter editor, Heidi Geise, 
is stepping down.  She has been the editor 
since July 2014.  The process of creating 
the monthly newsletter is fairly simple.  
Heidi will be more than happy to train you 
if you would like. If you would like to be the 
new editor, please contact Heidi Geise at 
pcmceditor@gmail.com.   

 Newsletter Bingo: 

In our March newsletter you may have 
noticed something new called Ford Mus-
tang Bingo. If you missed it no worries this 
will run again in April.  Missy and Burt put 
together this fun bingo game.  If you would 
like to win a prize, be the first one to com-
plete the most squares on the form and 
send to Missy at maryhelenwill-
ert@yahoo.com.  Good Luck. 

Door Prize winners: 

  $20 Gas Card: Clay Concannon 

Mustang of the Month: Dan and Elizabeth Cobb 

 

Meeting adjourned:  

 7:54- submitted by Pam Pistella 

mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
mailto:maryhelenwillert@yahoo.com
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2021 Car Show Update 

Car Show T-Shirts 
We still have them! 

If you are interest in purchasing a Show Shirt, please contact Nancy Freeman. 

She will have them at the upcoming cruises if you would like to purchase. 

Limited Size 

$20 each 

 

First-A big Thank You to all our sponsors! All accepted the two for one year offer instead of PCMC having to return 
their sponsorship money. Our Sponsors are Amazing! 
 
Second-Thanks to the members who joined us at the March Car Show Committee Meeting. We discussed the 
Board’s recommendations, the budget, pledged money, unfilled classes, new classes to add, suggested things to cut, 
and suggested things to add revenue for the show. 
 
If you would like to be involved in planning the 2021 Mustang and All Ford Show - the next meeting is Wednesday 
April 14, 2021 on Zoom at 6:30. Please watch for an email from Nancy with the link. 
 
I have put together a “Wishlist” for the car show - if you or you know a business that might be interested in sponsor-
ing, please contact me at 360-459-3993 or riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 
 
President’s Choice $100 
Club Participation $100 
3rd place trophies (16) $230 
4th place trophies (9) $120 
Dash plaques $400 
Boss early /late class $100 
Mach One early /late class $100 
Shelby GT 350 class $100 
Roush specialty class $100 
 
Thanks! 
Charlene 

We still have them! 

If you are interested in purchasing a 

2020 Show Shirt, please contact Nancy 

Freeman. 

She will have them at the upcoming 

cruises if you would like to purchase any. 

Limited Sizes 

$20 each 

2020 Car Show  

T-Shirts 

mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $35 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $9.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES—April 

 

Rick & Joanie Nordlund     2007 

Robert King & Clay Concannon     2009 

Jay Roney     2015 

Joi & John Curtis 

Milton, WA 

2006 GT Tungsten Grey Coupe 

In the spirit of fun, community, and education, we are a social group promot-

ing a stronger fellowship through cruises, shows, and charity involvement for 

our members and local communities. Additionally, we support the preserva-

tion and maintenance of all Mustang and Ford Motor products.  

Purpose Statement 

Shout Outs 

 

Congratulations to Carol Patten on her retirement from the        

U.S. Air Force after 32+ years. 

Thoughts are with Dennis Willert has he begins radiation treatment 

for lung cancer. 

To Heidi Geise as she continues her healing. 

To Robert King for the great  lead on a project repair. 

Keep yourself and others well. 

New Members: Please Welcome 
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Mustang of the Month 

Danny & Elizabeth Cobb 

2006 Vista Blue, 2003 Cobra, 1967 Ford F100, 1988 LX Foxbody 

Sometimes the best therapy is a long drive and the sound of your Mustang. 

Thank you, 

 Danny & Elizabeth Cobb  

Hi! My husband is looking to buy an old mustang (1965-1967). I want him to get one too! He is look-

ing for one in good running condition. He has not had any luck finding one locally and I thought it 

might be a good idea to check with the local mustang lovers to see if they knew of one for sale. We 

live close to Puyallup (Steilacoom) and joining your club might be really fun once we get one. Any-

way, if you hear of something, we would really appreciate hearing from you. Thank you! 

Sincerely, 

Kris and Bill Johnson (253) 584-5391 

Mustang Wanted 
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Was it going to rain or 

was it going to be sunny? 

Take the Pony out or 

leave it in? What’s a little water on our hearty 

Mustangs? As it turned out, there was a little 

sprinkling but a nice day to get out and see a 

few club members and the new Griot’s prod-

ucts. I think my husband’s wallet was going 

through Griot’s withdrawal. You know when 

you have been on a diet and deprive yourself 

of dessert and you have that “cheat day” and 

you eat the whole cake……. Now I have to go 

clean off a few shelves in the garage to make 

room….not for the cake. 

So back on task, Heidi! Chuck and Anette or-

ganized a great event with Guy and others at 

Griot’s. We got to see the new products and 

hear from the car care 

pros what to do to get 

our Mustangs ready 

for what hopefully will 

be a great car season.  

Just a warning, when we do these tech days, 

one car pulls into the garage and the pros 

demonstrate on one section of the hood. It is 

great to see the effectiveness of these prod-

ucts but, let’s just say 

that when I am done 

clearing shelves for my 

husband’s purchases I 

will be claying, polish-

ing, waxing and washing the rest of the car. 

We had a good turn out for the event and 

were within our Covid limits. We had 2 of our 

new members there. It was good to meet 

them and see familiar faces as well. We also 

had a visitor who went home to fill out the 

forms to be a member. While we were leaving, 

another person stopped us and I think he will 

be joining as well. And by the 

way, Guy’s wife is a Mustang 

lover and we hope they make 

that purchase and join...just 

saying, Guy.  

All-in-all a great day, thanks to 

all that organized it and put it 

on. 

Next up, the Pok-

er cruise. 

Past Events 

Griot’s Tech Day      March 6 

Organized by Chuck and Anette Botsford 
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St. Patrick’s Day & Poker Run Cruise   March 14 

Organized and Submitted by Kathy & Jerry Murphy     Photos by Nancy Freeman 

The day start-

ed out looking 

like we would 

have a fair 

day for the 

cruise. How-

ever, just as 

we arrived at 

our 4th stop it 

appeared to be sprinkling. We did make it to 

our final destination 

and got into the res-

taurant before the 

rain caught us.  

As usual with our 

Cruise and Poker 

run we had 5 points 

in the cruise at 

which we drew a card. As we have done in the 

past 50% of money collected went to the best 

hand, 30% went to the 2nd best hand and 20% 

to the third hand. Our three winners were 1st 

Butch Blodgett, 2nd was Pete Freeman and 

third was Clay Concannon. Normally in years 

past I made awards for several things during 

and after the cruise. 

However, this year I 

got caught up with 

several happenings 

and I did not get 

them done this 

year. I am sorry for 

that as we always 

had a little bit of fun with handing them out. We 

did have the three drawings for a prize at the 

three intermediate stops, a small clock at each 

one. The winners were Robert & Clay, Carol 

Patton and Monica Kirkland.  

In past years we handed out trophies (which I 

used to make special) for the three (3) worst 

poker hands. The bottom “worstest” hand went 

to Joi Curtis, the next hand up, the “worsted” 

hand went to Laurie Howe and the next hand 

up or the worst hand or the best of the 3 bottom 

hands was Joanie Nordland. One individual did 

not receive a dash plaque at the event, but it 

will be mailed to him as I ran out at the event.  

I want to apologize to all who came out for our 

Cruise. Sometimes things just happen, howev-

er, most said that they had fun and the food 

was very good. The Owner and the family who 

run the restaurant were happy to see us and 

we did present a plaque stating that our club 

had been there on this day (the 14th of March). 

He immediately put it up beside the others that 

we presented to them at each of our visits. 

When you walk in, you can see each of the 

plaques we have presented to them. Very good 

food and service.  

I want to thank everyone who took part in the 

cruise for your patience and understanding. 

See you on the next event for our club.  
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A Few Words from Club Members  

Paul Geise: The Band—Part 2: Kinda How It Started 

It all started in Jr. High. 1st guitar was a white solid body 

electric. I talked Mom into buying it at a variety store. I 

bought a couple of chord books, listened to records (round 

vinyl discs with a hole in the center), and learned from 

friends. It was VERY hard to play as the strings were way 

too far from the fretboard. And, yes my fingers bled. I 

mowed lawns, walked dogs, weeded, and washed cars, to 

earn money. Bought a “VOX” teardrop shaped 6 string & a 

very small “VOX” amp (it had 1 whole knob!). Got together 

with some guys from church- Clark (bass), Larry (drums), 

Lynn guitar. 

The next band was w/ Mickey. Mickey was actually a very 

good bass player but wanted to do songs by “The Birds”. 

These required a 12-string. He had a 12-string so he played 

that & I played bass. Mickey was 2 or 3 years older than me 

and taught me a lot on the bass. Mike was the drummer 

and Lynn was once again the rhythm guitarist, & Donnie… 

something was the keyboardist. (Donnie wrote a song 

about Harry Houdini…It was called “Harry…Quit Playing In 

the Water…You’ll Hurt Yourself”). Played some school & 

church dances, but the big deal was a “BATTLE OF THE 

BANDS!!” in Winnemucca, Nevada. It was at the National 

Guard Armory. As a stage they used 3 flat-bed trailers. One 

band would be setting up outside, while one band was play-

ing inside, while the last band to play was breaking down 

When it was time to switch, they’d pull out one trailer and 

back in the next one, plug you in and away you’d go…

actually pretty slick. We did NOT win, but some of us got 

arrested…I’ve been told not to go into details…  

There were several bands between the “Winnemucca inci-

dent” and my first “road” band “Razz-Ma-Tazz”. “Razz” was 

Steve H. …guitar, Rod…vocals, Joey…drums, and me. We 

traveled in Rod’s Chevy van and towed our equipment in a 

borrowed (Ok! Ok! ... stolen) U- haul trailer. (went through 2 

or 3 sets of tires on that trailer) (also, got stopped once in 

Washington…thought uh-oh, they got us…but it was for 

expired tabs on the trailer. Got out of that one by getting our 

mgr. to tell the Nevada DOT he lost his tabs, paid $5 for 

new ones and sent them to us…BINGO BONGO!)  

My main bass through ALL the road bands was a 1964 

Fender Precision. Loved that thing! My other basses (back 

ups) were all kinds of different brands & models. But I al-

ways gravitated back to the “64 P’ bass. 

We played some local “gigs”, but our first road gig was “The 

Golden Wheel Hotel” in Pocatello, Idaho. I was very excit-

ed! I believe we got paid $500 (not each) plus rooms at the 

hotel. It was a big deal whenever we got free rooms, as mo-

tels were pretty spendy for 4-6 people for 1 or 2 weeks. We 

had 4 rooms that shared a bathroom between two rooms. 

When you sat on the toilet you could pass the time (and 

other things) by looking up and studying the plumbing on 

the floor above you as the ceiling had rotted away. 

CLASSY!!! The band that played there before us, we knew 

& was from Reno also. The guitar player’s parents had 

come up to see them. The parents had gotten rooms at the 

hotel also and as a result, his Mom & Dad had caught “the 

crabs” from the bedding! (Did I mention…CLASSY!!!?) 

The band would stay out on the road anywhere from 6 -12 

weeks. Seeing as how the singer would sing almost every 

song 4 hours a night…minimum…5 nights a week, we had 

a tendency to go through singers pretty regularly. I would 

sing 3-4 songs a night just to give him a breather…but I 

was no lead singer. I would sing back-up & harmonize. 

Once, we played for 3 nights at an NCO club on a base. 

Our drummer got very ill and we called Reno for a replace-

ment. I think his name was Mitch. He was a decent drum-

mer, just played too soft for a very loud rock & roll band. 

This drove Steve CRAZY! They would get into some pretty 

heated “discussions” I thought he was doing us a favor and 

we should make the best of it (after all it was only for 3 

nights). The 1
st
 night there weren’t very many people there, 

but they seemed to like us. 2
nd

 night the place was 

packed!  We played very well, even w/ a replacement drum-

mer! They put up with us at first, then they started to yell for 

“Funk”.  We were a R&R band, not a funk band and thus 

didn’t have any funk material. Eventually, they got around to 

hating us, & the more they drank & the more we played, the 

rowdier they got. Finally at a break, I suggested we play 

“Superstitious” by Stevie Wonder, since we were familiar 

with it Rod didn’t know the words but I knew most of them, 

so I sang what I could remember and slurred the rest. We 

opened the next set with it and the place went absolutely 

NUTS!  Rod …being the slick front man that he was…

thanked them and said…”Now we’re going to play some-

thing for you white folk!” Did I mention 90% of the crowd 

was African American? Well…it was!! My mouth fell open – 

Rod sauntered over to me and quietly said “Did I just say 

that?” I replied that I didn’t know who he was and had never 

seen him before this. Then I quickly moved to the other side 

of the stage. Somehow we survived… I didn’t talk to Rod for 

2 weeks!  

Well here we are with the second installation from our members. Hope you are enjoying the stories and the food. 

If others want to contribute, just send your ideas my way. 

See the next page for more from our members. 

More stories to come…..if my wife allows! 
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InstaPot Adventures with Missy 

Welcome back for the second try with the new InstaPot.  My 

first adventure was very successful.  I am hoping that my 

second and third endeavors will be just as successful.  Last 

month I promised you Chili. I found a Chili recipe on Pinterest 

that looked interesting, so I gave it a go. I’ve been searching 

recipes on Pinterest and I have saved 65 InstaPot recipes I 

want to try.  I settled on Blue Ribbon Instant Pot Chili Recipe 

by Kathy from https://amomsimpression.com/instant-pot-chili-

recipe/ . This was different from the Past Fagioli soup in that 

there would be no soaking of the beans.  She used canned 

beans.  Ok.  Again, another fairly simple, easy and super 

quick recipe. 

Prep Time: 10 minutes 

Cook Time: 15 minutes 

Total Time: 25 minutes 

Servings: 4 

Calories: 702 

And no, I did not double the recipe this time.   

Ingredients: 

1 lb ground beef 

½ cup chopped white onion 

1 Tbl oil 

2 cans 15.5 oz each, kidney beans, drained & rinsed 

1 can 14.5 oz diced tomatoes 

1 cup beef broth 

1 Tbl chili powder 

1 tsp garlic powder 

1 tsp salt 

½ tsp black pepper 

2 tsp Worcestershire sauce 

Instructions: 

Add beef, onion & oil to instapot & sauté 

Heat uncovered until meat is browned 

Add remaining ingredients & mix well 

Place lid & seal shut 

Set to pressure cook, high pressure for 5 minutes 

When cooking is complete, quick release steam & open 

pot 

Stir before serving top with shredded cheddar cheese 

optional 

Again, cooking time does not include the time it takes for the 

InstaPot to come to pressure before it begins to cook.  But 

seriously, how can you beat homemade Chili in 5 minutes?? 

Take Aways: oops, I forgot I did double this recipe.   

Dad says more beans. 

Hardly any liquid needs LOTS more 

Dad said it was ok, but had not much taste in terms of 

seasoning 

I searched Safeway and for the life of me could not find 

tabasco anywhere. So I got the Mexican kind. I’m 

familiar with that with as much time as I spend with 

Miguel’s family.  Besides, Miguel says that “I’m roll-

ing with the Mexicans now”! oh that kid! Dad added 

more beans and 3 drops of the Mexican tabasco.  

Too much. 

This one was NOT a success. I am hoping Carroll Shelby 

can help me out the next time I make Chili in the InstaPot.  

Yes, you read that right.  My Shelby friends Scott & Kristen 

told me that is all they have used for several years.  So, I 

found the mix at Safeway and will try it next time. 

       

Next up was Pork Fried Rice. When I was growing up my 

mom made delicious Pork Fried Rice.  I think this was anoth-

er Pinterest recipe.  I will spare you all the details and simply 

leave you with this: 

GO TO SAFEWAY. There’s no picture of the finished prod-

uct. It was way too much work. It tasted awful. Now I 

have ingredients I will never use again in my cabi-

nets. I don’t even like Jasmine rice! BIG FAIL on this attempt.  

I will NEVER make this again.  Not kidding.  Go to SAFE-

WAY and buy theirs. 

What’s up next? Chicken Noodle Soup and an InstaPot cook-

book! Stay tuned Pony faithful. 

Missy Out 

 

 

New Feature : A Few Words from Club Members (continued) 

https://amomsimpression.com/instant-pot-chili-recipe/
https://amomsimpression.com/instant-pot-chili-recipe/
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SUNDAY, APRIL 18, 2021 
 

Celebrate National Mustang Day, one day after, with a scenic 

‘A DIFFERENT KIND OF  

HORSE POWER’ CRUISE 

MEET AT 8 AM—

DEPART AT 8:30 AM 

APPROXIMATE HEAD COUNT NEEDED  

PLEASE RSVP IF YOU PLAN TO GO 

Masks required 

$7 per person entry fee— or FREE if  

you win one of  the 10 raffle tickets 

Approximate 1 hour tour 

Arts & Crafts Mall next door 

Local restaurants are open* 

[*At 25%; capacity may change. Efforts 

will be made to find a site where club 

members can have lunch together—

seated at different tables per Covid-19 
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MUKILTEO LLGHTHOUSE AND MUSEUM CRUISE 

Saturday, May 22, 2021 

Located 60 miles north of Puyallup this lighthouse was officially “lit” in 1906 and re-

mains in operations helping ferries and other boaters sail safely while traveling the wa-

ters of Possession Sound. 

The lighthouse and museum are set to reopen in April for tours, but if not available we 

will still be able to tour the grounds, there is a wonderful beach to walk or enjoy the 

scenery from one of the benches. Maybe you’ll encounter a harbor seal checking out 

the Mustangs.  For the adventuress a climb to the top of the 38’ lighthouse or check 

out the interpretive center. 

Meet:  Panera Bread parking lot at South Hill Mall 

Time:   11:00am with a leave time of 11:30am 

Fees:    Parking $2.50 by credit card only, tour and gift shop free but donations are al-

ways welcome 

Travel time: 1 hour approximately via 512E, 167N, 405N 

Miscellaneous:  bathroom facilities available at the Lighthouse 

 

For information: Pete & Nancy Freeman at pnredride@msn.com 
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2021 Events  - Nothing to Do...Not Us! 

Future Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

Month  Even (all pending COVID)   Organizer  

 

March   3/6—Griot’s Tech Day    Botsford 

   3/14—St Patrick’s Day Cruise   Murphy 

    

 

April   Daffodil Parade     Geise/Willert 

   Nat’l Mustang Day—Carriage Museum  Deck 

   4/24—EFN       Freeman 

 

May   Lighthouse Cruise     Freeman 

 

June   Rainiers’ Game or Cruise    Mystery Cruise   Geise 

   (working on a cruise on the east side—Thunder Dome if open) 

July   Hood River 2 Day—Antique Air & Auto Museum  

   TBA Cruise      Willert/Concannon 

 

August   Algona Parade ? 

   PCMC Show      Rivera 

   PCMC Picnic      ???? 

 

Sept   Crystal Mountain Picnic    Kirkland 

 

Oct   North Bend Elk Herd & Forest Reserve  Edwards 

   10/16—EFN      Freeman 

 

Nov   Veteran’s Day Cruise     Murphy 

 

Dec   Santa Parade      Willert 

 

* Specific dates will be determined when we get closer to events & know what the regulations will be 
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April 2021 

See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

At a Glance: 

April 6—PCMC Board Mtg—6:30 on Zoom (send Missy an email if you want to join and are not on the board 

April 14—PCMC Car Show Mtg—6:30 TBD 

April 18—”A Different Kind of Horsepower” Cruise 

April 20—PCMC Club Mtg—6:30 on Zoom 

April 24—PCMC at Emergency Food Network 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 Fun Day 2 Walk to Work 

Day 

3 Chocolate 

Mousse Day 

4 Vitamin C 

Day 

5 Read A Road 

Map Day 

6 World Table 

Tennis Day 

PCMC Board 

Mtg 

7 No House-

work Day 

8 Zoo Lovers 

Day 

9 Unicorn Day 10 Internation-

al Safety Pin Day 

PCMC at the 

Daffodil Parade 

11 Pet Day 12 Hamster 

Day 

13 Scrabble 

Day 

14 Dolphin 

Day 

PCMC Car 

Show Mtg 

15 Husband 

Appreciation 

Day 

16 Wear Your 

PJs to Work Day 

17 National 

Mustang Day 

18 Pinata Day 

A Different Kind 

of Horsepower 

Cruise—Decks 

19 Bicycle 

Day 

20Volunteer 

Recognition Day 

PCMC Club Mtg 

21 World Sta-

tionary Day 

22 Earth Day 23 Asparagus 

Day 

24 Scream 

Day 

PCMC @ EFN—

Freemans 

25 Pinhole 

Photography 

Day 

26 Burlesque 

Day 

27 Tell a Sto-

ry Day 

28 Superhero 

Day 

29 Interna-

tional Dance 

Day 

30 Honesty 

Day 

 

Poetic Earth Month, Active Dog Month, Summer Tire Changeover Month, Jazz Appreciation Month, and Decorating Month 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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(continued on next page) 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB & SHOW  

SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club, show, & charities. 

The Zebra  

(insurance) 
www.thezebra.com 

1-888-255-4364 

BigRentz  

(large equipment rentals) 
www.bigrentz.com 

1-844044706502 

 

Fox Body Picnic 

http://www.korum.com/
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Ariel & Bryce  

Antholt 

The Robbins  

Family 

Harley & Karen 

Edwards 

Robert King  

&  

Clay Concannon 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 
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NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 28
th
 

of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the     
library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

April 20th —Tuesday 

On  

ZOOM 

 

6:30pm 

Next Club Meeting  

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

